
 

The Nasdaq Stock Market    80 Merritt Blvd., Trumbull, CT 06611    203-385-4500 

 

Attn:  Manager P&S Dept./Traders/Cashier/Manager Reorganization/Manager Dividends 
UNIFORM PRACTICE ADVISORY  (UPC #081-2002) June 17, 2002               
 
Trans-Global Interactive Ltd. – American Depositary Receipts (NASDAQ:TGBR) 
 
 In UPC #049-2002, members were advised that the above referenced issue (TGBR) underwent a 1 
for 10 reverse split and ratio change from 1 ADR representing 10 ordinary shares (1:10) to 1 ADR 
representing 100 ordinary shares (1:100) effective April 19, 2002. 
 
 The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. (Nasdaq) has since been informed by the Bank of New York that 
the rate of the reverse split should have been 1 for 100, not 1 for 10 as originally indicated.  In order to 
coordinate the trading and operations functions, a subsequent 1 for 10 reverse split will be implemented on 
Nasdaq on June 18, 2002 whereby the symbol will change to TGBRD.  Accordingly, The Depository Trust 
and Clearing Corporation (DTCC) will adjust participant positions to reflect the 1 for 10 reverse split, 
which will bring quantities in line with the actual 1 for 100 reverse split. 
 
 Members are reminded that the ratio for the new ADR remains 1 ADR representing 100 
ordinary shares (1:100) and that quotes in TGBRD should continue to be reflective of this ratio. 
   
 Members are advised to investigate their positions and reconcile their records and bookkeeping 
systems to reflect this reverse split. 
 
 For further information concerning this issue, please contact the Agent:  The Bank of New York. 
 
 Inquiries regarding the DTCC process should be directed to DTCC Participant Services. 
 
 Questions regarding this notice should be directed to:  Market Data Integrity Department, (203) 
375-9609. 
 
   Dorothy L. Kennedy 
   Director 


